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LORD MAYOR'S DISTRESS RELIEF FUND

MEDIA RELEASE





5 March 2021
More than $15 mill raised for Wooroloo and Hills Bushfire 2021 Appeal
More than $15 million has been raised for the Wooroloo and Hills Bushfire 2021 Appeal following a generous week of donations.

Presiding Chair Lord Mayor Basil Zempilas said the Lord Mayor’s Distress Relief Fund Board had been overwhelmed by not only the generosity of the public, but also major Aussie organisations, including local councils from across Western Australia. 
In just over two weeks, Coles and its customers have raised more than $330,000 for the Lord Mayor’s Distress Relief Fund to support bushfire-affected residents in Wooroloo and the Hills. 

More than 200,000 containers have also been donated from across WA as part of the Containers for Change drive for the Lord Mayor’s Distress Relief Fund. 

“The great thing about the Fund is that for every dollar that is donated, every dollar goes back out to those that need it most, that is the people who have lost their homes and have been devastated by this terrible bushfire,” Lord Mayor Basil Zempilas said. 
Over the long weekend, Feral Brewing joined forces with meat-making legends Big Don’s Smoked Meats and Archie’s Hot Chicken to throw an epic BBQ in the name of bushfire relief. $105,700 was raised, with 100 per cent of all food and tap beer sales donated to the Lord Mayor’s Distress Relief Fund.
All applications received by the LMDRF have been processed through rapid response grants. 

Forty-five grants have been approved already, with approximately $1.125 million paid out. 

A sub-Committee of the Lord Mayor’s Distress Relief Fund Board met with representatives from the affected Local Governments to understand the emerging needs of the community and another round of rapid response grants will be processed within the next few days.

The Board will be closing the Wooroloo and Hills Bushfire 2021 Appeal on 31 March 2021. More details about the closure will be announced soon.
For more information go to www.perth.wa.gov.au/lmdrf, email lmdrf@cityofperth.wa.gov.au or call 9461 3886. 
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